April 27, 2010
Mr. Tony Payne

Executive Director

The Alliance for Maine’s Future

P.O. Box 645

Augusta, ME  04332

Dear Mr. Payne:

You are correct stating in your April 16th letter that the Bradley Foundation only grants to 501(c)(3) organizations.  Private foundations, such as the Bradley Foundation, are prohibited from awarding grants to 501(c)(6) organizations.

As you know, a section 501(c)(6) organization is a membership organization characteristically supported by dues.  Such organizations may receive a substantial portion or even the primary part of its income from non-member sources, but not from private foundations.  In addition, private foundations must not be involved in support of political activity of any kind.  You may save some time, expense and effort if you eliminate all private foundations from your search for support.  
My experience is limited to my 24 years here at the Lynde and Harry Bradley Foundation, but I am not aware of any particular groups configured to support organizations such as The Alliance for Maine’s Future.

I sincerely hope you are able to find funding to enable you to continue your good work.

Very truly yours,

Yvonne Engel

Grants Administrator
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